Woodland Township Monthly Meeting
Meeting Minutes
Woodland Township Hall, Montrose, MN  
Monday, October 14, 2024
7:00 PM

Meeting Attendees: Chair Gene Janikula, Dan Domjahn, Barry Pawelk, Paula LaVigne and Julie Marquardt

The regular monthly meeting was called to order by the chair at 7 pm. The Pledge of Allegiance was said. 

Approval of Agenda
The motion to approve the agenda was made with the change of Charlie Borrell in representation of Kirby Moynagh.    MMS Pawelk, Domjahn.  Motion carried unanimously (MCU).

Approval of Minutes
A motion was made to approve the September 2024 Minutes. MMS by Pawelk, Domjahn. MCU

Treasurer’s Report
LaVigne reported that $38.691.14 was received during the month of September. The approximate ending fund balance as of September 30, 2024 was $425,064.94.  

The State Auditor’s Office (SAO) was contacted about the discrepancy between Citizens State Bank and the Woodland Township Checking Account.  The SAO recommended at the end of the year to make a disbursement account of overage in CTAS.  We continually have an average of $700 more than Citizens State Bank.  The difference has been consistent for the past two months. Board approval will be needed for this action.  It was recommended to wait until the end of the fiscal year.    

MMS by Domjahn and Pawelk to approve the Treasurer’s Report. MCU

Claims
Claims in the amount of $18,490.34 were presented to the Board.  MMS Domjahn and Pawelk, to approve the claims (copy of claims attached). MCU
					
Clerk Report
Community Clean Up was held on Saturday, September 14 from 8-11 AM. Support for the day was Hilgers, Brabec, Janikula, LaVigne and Marquardt. J.R.’s Appliance Disposal and KBS were the vendors for the day.   About 30 residents came with items.  The new format of going through the shop worked well.  It allowed for a safer lot.  10 microwaves, 6 refrigerators, 6 dishwashers and mixed electronics were brought in.  
The Township website has seen growth in clicks or views throughout the year.  In May there were 506 clicks, and the average number per month is 306.  

The security system has been updated with Marquardt being added to the call list, and Deputy Clerk Janikula removed.  She is working on getting the app added to her phone.

General Election is November 5.  The polls will be open at the Hall from 7 am -8 pm.  Edison Research will be on site post-election to get exit polls information.  They are part of the National Election Pool to collect and report the results of the general election.  

New Assessor: Alex Bersie has been to approximately 1/5 of Woodland Township.  The residents have been very receptive to him. 
 
Amendment to Solid Waste has been tabled at the county level.  No communication has been received since mid-September. 

MMS by Domjahn and Pawelk to approve the Clerk’s Report.  MCU

Committee Reports
None at this time
Conditional Use Permits
Old Apostolic Lutheran Church: Sam Redinger was present on behalf of Old Apostolic Lutheran Church.  There is a need for a permanent driveway for the road approach onto Emerson Avenue.  Domjahn drove by and by eyesight view it all looks good.  He would like to have any road maintenance up and above the usual care of the road to be covered by the church.  
	Janikula questioned the length of the culvert being used.  Redinger said, it would be 50 feet.  Janikula liked where the driveway would be placed on the property.  He would like the Church to consider how much traffic is going in and out and if 50 feet is long enough.  Janikula did like the location as they can add more feet on if the Church later decides it isn’t long enough.  
	Janikula mentioned what would be placed in the road right away.  The options would be concrete or grass.  If concrete Hilgers will need to look at it first as it could cause problems for maintenance.  If it is grass, it is no big deal.  
	Hilgers doesn’t want concrete in the right road right away.  It needs to be greater than 33 feet from the center of the road if concrete is used. 
	Janikula wants to work with the church. We just need able to have time to reply back.
	Domjahn would like to see from Hwy 12 south to the driveway dust controlled.  Any maintenance up and above what Hilgers does on a normal basis needs to be covered by the church. 
	Hilgers measured from Hwy 12 to the church, and it is 1,000 feet.  
	Janikula also agrees there will be extra maintenance on Emerson and should be covered by the Church.
	Charlie Borrell, neighbor on 70th Street, spoke in favor of the Church following the solar field’s example.  When the solar field went in, they returned Emerson back to the original condition.  
	Domjahn reemphasized the requirement to keep up on road maintenance.  
	Hilgers said the cost for dust coating is $100/foot and a light coat will benefit the road come next spring.  
	Redinger spoke about the feedback from the Supervisors.  He understood and mentioned it is all good.  He agrees the ditch is shallow and extensions will be added to the culvert.   He also agreed with an open relationship with the Township.  He wants to be open and transparent about what is happening on the site.  Redinger mentioned that Hilgers reached out and dust control is part of the Conditional Use Permit-Hwy 12 south to the property line.   They will move forward with dust control for this fall.  The construction project understands the low boys that come in and construction traffic next spring it will be helpful to do preventive maintenance now.  Also, additional moisture makes it difficult to dust control early in the spring.  Emerson Avenue will see heavy traffic and they want to be fair to the Township and residents.  
	Redinger questioned how to track above and beyond wear and tear of the road.  Hilgers mentioned any extra grading that doesn’t happen to the other side of the road, and the extra gravel above that of the rest of the road.  It was also mentioned to compare the damage from the first 1,000 feet to HWY 12 and the second 1000 feet south of the driveway on Emerson.  
	Bob Bakeberg, township resident, mentioned the need to designate a construction route.  Hilgers mentioned they can use 70th Street (south of Emerson) with heavy equipment.  It is too difficult for them to make their turn to go north on Emerson.  
	Redinger replied he can’t have complete control over the construction traffic.  He will let them know that the construction route is north to Hwy 12.  This will be a two-year project.  
	Ken Reinert, part time maintenance employee and township resident, would like to see 10-20 feet of river rock to catch the mud from the project.  
	Hilgers wants to keep the mud off the road.  
	Redinger said that is part of the plan.  
	Pawelk questioned the need for pans and aprons on the culvert.  Redinger there will be those on the end.  
	Redinger questioned how to communicate with the Board and Hilgers.  Hilgers will be the contact point for any construction communication.  He needs a phone call and a few days notice.  

MMS to approve the culvert on Emerson Avenue by Domjahn and Pawelk.  MCU. 


Old Business

Culvert Grant Update: September 9, 2024, the Wright County Commissioners voted to approve the remaining amount of the grant.  We were awarded $34,095.67.   We have completed this grant.  

Emerson Avenue Culvert: Letter will be sent with the bill.  The invoice needs to be paid within 60 days.  The deadline for payment is December 2024.  The letter needs to include “fees associated with nonpayment will be put on property taxes as a special assessment.”

70th Street Ditch Cleaning: 30 loads of silt came out of ditch.  Mike Young helped haul away.  

Right Away Permitting:  Motion made to approve “Right of Way Permit” MMS: Domjahn Pawelk. MCU.  

County Recycling: Domjahn contacted a few different townships as to how they currently recycle.  Victor, Stockholm and Cokato don’t use curbside recycling.  They do roll off.  Stockholm has the roll off dropped off via Mumfords once a month.  The other two townships have drop off twice a month.  The roll off stays for a day, then gets picked up.  Mumfords charges $350-$400, the price depends on the milage to Hutchinson.  

The Township currently gets charged for every home. Only 252 households recycle according to October 2023 numbers (the last time Republic reported, they check once a year). 59% of households recycle.   We currently special assess each household at $35.  The Township currently pays $2,2648.80 per month for recycling.  The SCOPE Grant from the County is approximately $684 per quarter.  This funding will end at the end of 2024.  Republic charges us for each residential home, even if they don’t recycle.  

Domjahn wants to inform the residents of potential changes.  Janikula would like to see if the voters are willing to pay for curbside recycling via special assessments.  Dan requested a special meeting, Janikula agrees.  

The clerk mentioned doing a half sheet notice similar to the recycling post card for Community Clean Up Day.  The cost was $350 from Greater Communications in Winsted for the Community Cleanup Day.  They send the postcard out; the clerk just needs to develop it.  

The date of Monday, November 18 at 7:00 pm was agreed upon.  The meeting is being called for the increased cost of recycling.  Included in the discussion will be the removing of county funding.   The clerk will send proof of notice to the supervisors for approval.


New Business
Special Assessments:  
	Fire: LaVigne has the amounts for 2025. 
	Recycling: Will host recycling meeting and make a decision after November 18 for the amount added to special assessments. 
Wright County Zoning Amendment:  Proposed to amend Section 155 to include Cannabis Zoning regulation.  The Township has voted at a previous meeting to follow the Wright County Zoning, so no action is needed. 
	Certify Road Milage: MMS by Domjahn, Pawelk to certify road milage at 41.75 miles.  MCU. 
Employee Report
10 tires switched out.  The last time this was done was 10 years ago.  

Mark looked over both Mac Trucks in the past month.  The Blue Mac he did replace the clutch.  The White Mac did need a little welding.  Both trucks will be ready for the winter.

Gravel: Two residents would like a load this year.  Hilgers would like to see an end date when gravel should be delivered.  If it gets too late the gravel will not pack down.  Janikula mentioned they will be on the list for next year.  Hilgers does have time to deliver, so they will be the last loads of the year.  Moving forward September 1 is the cut off for gravel to Woodland Township residents.  

Boom mower: Brush was cut.  There is a lot to cut every other year.  Residents appreciate the additional mowing that is done. 

80 feet of 15” culverts were pick up from the County.  We didn’t have any supply on hand.  

Emerson Avenue-Hilgers borrowed a car counter from Franklin Township to count cars on Emerson.  It will be on the road from Friday, October 10 to Thursday, October 24. The computer prints out a report of what time and how many cars went over Emerson.  Janikula approved of this idea.  Woodland Township will have data from before Old Apostolic Lutheran Church was started.  Janikula would like to see a report in mid-June and then after the church is completed.  

Hilgers would like the Township to purchase a car counter.  Gowan Avenue residents would like dust control.  It would be beneficial to prove how much traffic there is on a road and if there is a need for dust control.  

Hilgers is working on lower his comp time.  If he is needed for township duties, he performs those first, and then takes the reminder of the day off.  Supervisors agreed.
 
County Commissioner Candidate Introduction
Former District 5 County Commissioner and Woodland Township Resident Charlie Borrell spoke on behalf of Kirby Moynagh.  He has been on Montrose city council for 6 years and serving as mayor for 4 years.  He is willing to learn about township issues. 

Adjournment
With no other business before the Supervisors the meeting was adjourned at 8:17 pm.  MMS Domjahn, Pawelk.  MCU





Respectfully submitted by,




Julie Marquardt
Clerk
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